NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 12TH JUNE 2018 

Present:  Cllr.A.Trim. Cllr.R.Cox  Cllr.M-C Oswald Jones  Cllr.S.Steel  Cllr.F.Boucher

 Mrs.J.Childs.    
1.
Apologies for absence.

None.
2.
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.


None .

3.
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest.


None.

4.
Approval of Minutes.

Minutes of the Annual Parish Council meeting held on Monday 30th April were approved as a correct record and duly signed.
5.
Matters Arising from Minutes.


The Chairman had written a letter objecting vigorously to the retrospective applications for 
1 Wheelwrights Cottage Lewson Street.  Both the driveway and garage application have 
since been refused.  The ongoing boundary dispute continues with the adjacent building plot.
6. Parish Maintenance Scheme.

KCC had been contacted and fourteen pot holes have been repaired in Rushett Lane.


SBC had been contacted again regarding the missing Trefoil sign that was reported to 
them in October 2017.

SBC had been contacted requesting that they clean the mud around the triangle at 
Lewson Street following the heavy rain. This has been carried out.  Biffa are to 
inspect the area on a six weekly interval basis and clean if necessary.


Cllr. Boucher agreed to the request from the PC to arrange for the area around the PC 
notice board to be strimmed following it being treated with weed killer.

7.
Planning.


Application Re :- 18/502698/FULL – Erection of a single-storey side and rear extension

1 Waterworks Cottages Faversham Road Norton Faversham Kent
8.
Councillor's Reports.


Cllr. Trim reported that he had written to both Arthur Finn and Oliver Doubleday Farms 
regarding posts that are sticking out into the road in Provender Lane.  Both farmers have 
stated that the fence does not belong to them.
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Cllr.Oswald-Jones reported dangerous visibility when pulling out onto the A2 from Four 
Oaks Road and Lower Norton Road due to overgrown vegetation.

Cllr. Cox reported a broken drain cover and mud on the road in Norton Lane.
9.
Correspondence.


Rural matters magazine had been forwarded to Councillor by email.


A request had been received from South East Water for advertising in the newsletter this 
was forwarded to Paul Berry Editor of the  KLN Newsletter.

A donation request for £100 had been received from Kent Air Ambulance which the PC 
agreed to donate.


An invitation to Kent MS Therapy Center quiz night in 28th June had been forwarded to 
Councillors.


Cllr.Andrew Bowles newsletters had been forwarded to Councillors.


General data protection regulation (GDPR) consent forms had been returned to KALC.


A request from Citizens Advice Bureau for a donation had been received.  The PC agreed 
to donate £25.00.


A request from Mikado Nieminen from Finland had been received for six people to visit the 
grave at Norton Church of Finland president C.G.E Mannerheim's daughter. The e mail was 
passed onto church warden Sue Baldry for her to arrange a visit.

10. 
Finance.

10.1.    PAYE scheme has been put into place for the clerks salary.
10.2.
The following payments were approved and will be made by internet banking :-


Norton Village Hall Mgt. Committee. Hire of Hall 12/06/2018

   

 £  12.   00


Kent Air Ambulance - donation







£100.   00


Citizens Advice Bureau – donation






£  25.   00
10.3.    The balance of the bank account on 30th April was £9086.97p.
11.
Any other Business.


None.
12.
Items for next Meeting.


None.
13.
Date of Next Meeting. 

Monday  6th August  2018.









         Meeting Closed 8.35pm
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